
 

 

To,                24 November, 2021 

 

Mr. Arvind Kamath 

Returning Officer, IRFU 

2, Lavelle Road, 2nd Floor 

Bangalore, 560 001, India 

        SUB: INDIAN RUGBY FOOTBALL UNION (IRFU) – PERMANENT MEMBERS 

Dear Mr. Kamath, 

I am writing to you in respect of the election for certain posts on the IRFU Board of Directors to be conducted on 18 December, 

2021 at Bhubaneshwar (“2021 IRFU Election”)  

 

The entities specified below have satisfied the requisite membership criteria for Permanent Members of the IRFU under Article 

2.2 (c) (i) of the IRFU’s Articles of Association (“IRFU Articles"). Accordingly, they are recognised by the IRFU as ‘Permanent 

Members’ as on 24 November 2021. 

 

        1. Jammu & Kashmir Rugby Association     14. Jharkhand Rugby Football Association 

        2. Haryana State Rugby Football Association    15. Bengal Rugby-Football Union 

        3. Rugby Association (Punjab)      16. Rugby Association of Assam 

        4. Rugby Association of Delhi     17. Tamil Nadu Rugby Football Union 

        5. Chandigarh Rugby Football Association    18. Karnataka Rugby Football Union 

        6. Rajasthan Rugby Association     19. State Rugby Association (Kerala) 

        7. Rugby Football Association (Gujarat)     20. Andhra Pradesh Rugby Association 

        8. Rugby Association of Maharashtra    21. Telangana Rugby Association 

        9. Goa Rugby Union       22. Puducherry Amateur Rugby Football Association 

      10. Odisha Rugby Football Association     23. Rugby Football Association Andaman Nicobar 

      11. Rugby Football Association of Bihar     24. Amateur Rugby Association of Manipur 

      12. Chhattisgarh Rugby Football Association    25. Rugby Football Association Uttar Pradesh 

      13. Rugby Football Association (Madhya Pradesh) 

 

In addition, the Services Sports Control Board (SSCB) has satisfied the requisite membership criteria for Permanent Members of 

the IRFU under Article 2.2 (c) (ii) of the IRFU Articles. Accordingly, the SSCB is recognised by the IRFU as a ‘Permanent Member’ 

as on 24 November 2021. 



 

 

The above listed entities constitute all of the Permanent Members of the IRFU as of date and they shall be entitled to nominate 

representatives to participate in the 2021 IRFU Election subject to their compliance with the IRFU Articles and the IRFU Election 

Regulations, as applicable to them. 

 
 

We request you to take on record this letter and acknowledge receipt of the same. You may place reliance on this letter in all 

respects for the purposes of the 2021 IRFU Election. Should you have any queries or require any clarifications, please do not 

hesitate to contact us at any time. 

 

Yours Sincerely,  
 

 
 
 
Gerald Prabhu    
Hon. Secretary 
Indian Rugby Football Union 


